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PROCEEDINGS    

 
        
The Cameron Parish Waterworks District No. 10 met in regular session at the Waterworks office 
located at 6246 Gulf Beach Hwy. in Johnson Bayou on May 13th, at 5:30p.m. Members present by 
roll call were Connie Trahan, Kent Carlson, Bobbie Trahan, Nathan Griffith, and Mark Young.  
Members absent were none.  The employees attending were Rhonda Morrison, Shannon Hebert, and 
Carl Trahan. Guests attending were none. 
     It was moved by Nathan Griffith to call the meeting to order.  
     The pledge was said by all present and the prayer was led by Connie Trahan. 
     The agenda was presented.  Nathan Griffith moved to add Executive session for discussion of 
work ethics, planning and scheduling at the end of the meeting. It was seconded by Mark Young and 
carried by all. 
     A Public Comment period was given on all agenda items. No comment was given.  
     It was moved by Bobbie Trahan, seconded by Connie Trahan, and carried to accept the April 
minutes as read. 
     Fire Hydrant repairs were discussed. It was moved by Bobbie Trahan to have 40 hydrants 
inspected/repaired a year due to the fire department being unable to assist with funding.  No public 
comment was given.  The motion was seconded by Kent Carlson and carried. 
     Employee uniforms were discussed.  It was moved by Connie Trahan to implement the following 
policy: The Field Employees must wear company uniforms provided by the Waterworks and/or 
apparel reflecting the employees’ name and the Waterworks District anytime they are getting paid by 
Waterworks District No. 10. No public comment was made.  The motion was seconded by Bobbie 
Trahan and carried.  
     Fire Hydrant Maintenance was discussed.  It was moved by Connie Trahan to implement the 
following policy: The Field Employees are to perform maintenance on all fire hydrants annually. No 
public comment was made.  The motion was seconded by Mark Young and carried.  
     The purchasing of a new truck was discussed.  It was moved by Bobbie Trahan to move forward 
with purchasing a new company vehicle.  No public comment was made.  The motion was seconded 
by Connie Trahan and carried due to the tie broken by the President.  The vote thereon was recorded 
as follows: Yeas: Connie Trahan, Bobbie Trahan, and Nathan Griffith 
Nays: Mark Young and Kent Carlson 
Absent or not voting:  none 
     It was moved by Kent Carlson, seconded by Bobbie Trahan, and carried to go into executive 
session to discuss work ethics, scheduling and planning procedures. The vote thereon was as 
follows: Yeas:  Nathan Griffith, Mark Young, Connie Trahan, Bobbie Trahan, and Kent Carlson. 
Nays: None 
Absent or not voting: None  
      The president called the meeting back to order and returned to regular session.  
      It was moved by Mark Young, seconded by Kent Carlson, and carried to approve the bank 
statements and the Actual vs. Budget report for the month ending April 2025.  
    It was moved by Connie Trahan, seconded by Bobbie Trahan, and carried to approve the bills as 
paid. 
With no further business to discuss, it was moved by Connie Trahan to adjourn the meeting @ 
7:30pm. R.S. 44:33.1 - Public records can be obtained by contacting Rhonda Morrison at (337) 569-
2110 or 6246 Gulf Beach Hwy. in Johnson Bayou, Louisiana.  
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